
4TH REPORT OF THE  
COMMUNITY SAFETY & CRIME PREVENTION 

ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
 

 
Meeting held on May 23, 2013, commencing at 12:15 p.m. 
 
PRESENT:  L. Norman (Chair), J. Bennett, S. Davis, M. Georgieff, J. Gillespie, M. Reid, M. 
Sherritt, R. Singh, B. Spearman and P. Watson and B. Mercier (Secretary). 
 
ALSO PRESENT:  J. Castanza, M. O’Halloran and S. Sandhu. 
 
REGRETS:  B. Hall, D. Lebold, J. Prince and L. Steel. 
 
I YOUR COMMITTEE RECOMMENDS: 
 
Child Safety 
Middlesex-
London 
Display 

1. (6) That, notwithstanding part 11(e)(iii) of clause 5(16) of the Policy 
Manual, which indicates that financial grants/contributions or awards to third party 
individuals, organizations or groups shall be directed to the appropriate Civic 
Department to be addressed through the approval and reporting processes 
already established by the Municipal Council for those situations, the amount of 
$500.00 for the graphic design and printing of a new Child Safety Middlesex-
London display BE APPROVED from the Community Safety and Crime Prevention 
Advisory Committee’s (CSCP) 2013 Budget; it being noted that the CSCP 
reviewed and received a communication dated May 13, 2013, from M. Georgieff, 
Public Health Nurse, Middlesex-London Health Unit, with respect to this matter. 

 
II YOUR COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
 
General 
Policy for 
Advisory 
Committees 

2. (5) That the Community Safety and Crime Prevention Advisory 
Committee (CSCP) reviewed and received a Municipal Council resolution adopted 
at its meeting held on April 30, 2013.  The CSCP asked that the following 
comment, with respect to the use of social media by Advisory Committees, be 
forwarded to the City Clerk: 
 

 the use of social media for advisory committees should be through the 
Civic Administration, not Advisory Committee members. 

Update on 
Fire Activities 

3. (7) That the Community Safety and Crime Prevention Advisory 
Committee (CSCP) noted that the London Fire Services statistics were not 
available at this meeting. 

Update on 
Police 
Activities 

4. (8) That the Community Safety and Crime Prevention Advisory 
Committee (CSCP) noted that the London Police Service statistics were not 
available at this meeting. 

 5.  That the Community Safety and Crime Prevention Advisory 
Committee (CSCP) received and noted the following: 

3rd Report of 
the CSCP 

a) (1) the 3rd Report of the Community Safety and Crime Prevention 
Advisory Committee from its meeting held on March 28, 2013; 

Appointment 
to the CSCP 
– B. Hall 

b) (2) a Municipal Council resolution adopted at its meeting held on March 
26, 2013 with respect to the appointment of B. Hall to the CSCP for the term 
ending February 28, 2015; 

Appointment 
to the CSCP 
– R. Singh 
and P. 
Watson 

c) (3) a Municipal Council resolution adopted at its meeting held on April 
16, 2013 with respect to the appointment of R. Singh and P. Watson to the CSCP 
for the term ending February 28, 2015; 

Appointment 
to the CSCP 
– L. Steel and 
M. O’Halloran 

d) (4) a Municipal Council resolution adopted at its meeting held on March 
26, 2013 with respect to the appointment of L. Steel and M. O’Halloran to the 
CSCP for the term ending February 28, 2015; subject to the amendment in the first 
bullet point by deleting the words “Child Safety Middlesex London Representative” 
and adding the words “Children’s Safety Village Representative”; and, 
 
 
 



CSCP - 2 
 

Safety Never 
Hurts 

e) (9) the Spring Edition bulletin from Child Safety Middlesex-London 
entitled “Safety Never Hurts”. 

Next Meeting 6.  That the Community Safety and Crime Prevention Advisory 
Committee (CSCP) will hold its next meeting on June 27, 2013. 

   The meeting adjourned at 1:16 p.m. 

 


